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Aberdeen Hillwalking Club  

 

Spring Newsletter 2014  

Chairmanõs Chat 
 We are again at the start of a new season of club outings and given the huge organisation and 

planning work put in by your committee we now look forward to your support by attendance on  future 

outings. As reported at the recent AGM, attendances overall last year were down considerably on 

previous years and in order for the club to survive we ne ed you to support each outing.  The walking 

programme is certainly varied and there is always a s horter or easier alternative route to consider. 

We have lots of experience within the club membership who can advise of suitable alternative walks.  

The committee was considering whether we should hold a questionnaire again to canvass membersõ 

views of the club in general but, depending on the wording of the questions, sometimes the replies 

merely state the obvious and we do not get a good overall picture of how the members feel about the 

organisation or running of the club. A better view can be obtained if you simply write/phone/speak to 

the committee members direct to say what you want of the club. What are we doing right, or wrong; 

how can we improve on the types of walks; are they too long or too short; are the timings correct; do 

we have the r ight mix of  walks etc. Why not use the newsletter as a forum for discussion and debate 

on these issues . It appears that socia l media in the form of twitter and Facebook raise lots of 

discussion, therefore why  not us. We are looking into expanding our web/blog site an d hopefully this 

will widen  the platform for discussion. We welcome your comments, either good or bad, so that we 

can take account of your views in future outing programmes.  

 

Annual General  Meeting  
The AGM took place on Wednesday 5 February 2014 in the Sp ortsmanõs Club, when 17 members 

attended to discuss the organisation and business management of the club.  

The president, treasurer, and booking secretary gave reports and the programme of outings for 2 014 

was approved. It was agreed that we continue to use  Watermill Coaches as our bus operator following 

very good service by this company who took over the provision of buses when Mairs Thistle Scotland 

ceased to trade late last year.  

Despite an overall loss of £1342 on year 2013 activities, the club remains i n a healthy financial 

position due to Willie Robbõs legacy, which will be used in future to support club bus costs. 

The existing o ffice bearers were re -elected. Changes were made to the committee as Kris Howard 

stood down. David Fenlon and Alistair Condie were elected to the committee for the first time. We 

now have a full working committee for the new session.  

 

Memorial  Bench 
Finally, after many months of negotiation with Invercauld Estate, and problems in ordering the bench, 

we can now advise members that  the memorial bench to Jimmy Bremner is now in situ on Craig Leek , 

within the estate. A walk on 1 June 2014, Keiloch circular, has been included in order that members 

can visit the site to view the bench.  
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The committee are now considering whether we should  also purchase a similar memorial bench to 

honour Willie Robb. What are your views? Do you have any other suggestions as a tribute?  Please let 

the committee know.  

 

Social Programme  2014  
The committee are discussing a summer evening meal out in June and our  traditional dinner at the 

Royal Hotel in October.  

A photo/ DVD/film show is  also scheduled for November. More details of dates and times will be given 

later.  

  

Discounts  
Is new kit  required for the new season?  Why not visit the following hill walking retai l outlets to 

purchase any new items at the following discounted rates.  

 

Blacks, George Street  10% 

Millets, Union Street  10% 

Hilltrek, Aboyne  10% 

Nevisport, 186 George Street             10% (selected lines only)  

Craigdon Sports, St Andrew Street  10% 

Cotswold, Union Square                       10% (up to 15% if a SYHA member)  

Graham Tiso, John Street         up to   25% on Tiso club evenings only  
 

 

Reports and Photos from the Walks  

13th October 2013 Catlaw & Long Goat  

 We only had 20 walkers out today, s o once again it 

was a maximum fare of £18. We picked up Alistair 

at Portlethen on our way south, where we had our 

short comfort stop at Kirriemuir. Tom our driver 

soon had us at the start point at Easter Lednathie. 

I tried to speak to the local farmer rega rding 

leaving our coach at his farm entrance but he must 

have been having a late Sunday "sleep in". The sun 

was blazing down on us as we commenced our walk 

towards Glen Uig. We reached the path up Clinking 

Cauldron and took lunch at the side of the track i n 

the shelter from the strongish wind. We reached the summit trig point of Catlaw (571m) but did not 

hang around as the wind was a bit strong and cold. We descended its shoulder and crossed the 

flattish ground to soon reach Long Goat. A short retrace of ou r steps soon had us gaining the 

downwards track at Peat Shank and a pleasant walk back to the bus before the rain. The local farmer 

welcomed us to the area and said that we could park our coach in his entrance anytime in the future. 

Tea/coffee was welcomed  at the starting point and we soon departed well ahead of our scheduled 

At the bus at Easter Lednathie  
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time. We had our customary refreshment stop at the Finavon Hotel and restaurant before Tom had 

us back in Aberdeen almost 2 hours before our route sheet time.  Graham                                                                                                      

 

27th October 2013 Auchallater Circular (Creag nan Gabhar)  
 
A turnout of 26 for what promised to be a not too strenuous walk on an overcast day with one or two 

showers. Several of the group opted for a stroll up the glen as far as the Bothie beside the loch with 

possible extension along the lochside path, the rest did the full circuit onto Creag nan Gabhar along 

the ridge over Sron nan Gabhar and down the steep twisty path f rom Sron Dubh. By the time I 

reached the lunch stop at Loch Callater the faster walkers were already setting off so the ascent 

and ridge walk were done solo 20 -25 minutes later following a sometimes indistinct path to the top. 

Fortunately the walk north ha d the wind and rain behind and despite being last back  

we still left 45minutes early and after a 35  minute pub stop at Braemar the driver had u s back in 

town just after 5pm,  1 hour early.  Hamish 

 

We had 26 walkers on the bus today, so for once it 

was not maximum fare. We picked up Margaret at 

Aboyne, where we also had our scheduled comfort 

stop. Tom our driver, soon had us at the starting 

point at Auchallater and with an "iffy" weather 

forecast, we commenced our walk up Glen Callater 

towards Callater Lo dge. The forecast was pretty 

accurate and we stopped at the Callater Bothy for 

"elevenses". The rain was only very light and a group 

of us decided to give the intended route up Creag nan 

Gabhar "a go". It was in November 2006, that I last 

climbed this hill  on a very scant path, but today the path was very good, extremely wet and boggy - 

but easily followed all the way to the summit. Mind you, we did not hang around on the top as the mist 

was down and the wind was blowing almost gale force. However, the rout e northwards along the ridge 

was easily followed and we got some super views in 

both east and west directions when the visibility 

cleared. We eventually descended the zig zag 

track to the Glen Callater valley floor and 

returned to our awaiting bus at the c ar park. The 

sun even came out as we approached our finishing 

point which added immensely to our enjoyment of 

the day. Our enjoyment was even greater when we 

stopped at the Fife Arms in Braemar for our 

customary short refreshments break before 

returning to  Aberdeen almost an hour ahead of 

schedule. Graham 

Group leaving Callater Lodge area  

Summit of Creag nan Gabhar  
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10 th  November 2013 Colpy to Gartly (Foudland Hill)  

There were 26 walkers on the bus today and with a favourable forecast, we looked forward to a good 

outing. We picked up John and Graeme at Inveru rie and were at the start point at Colpy by 10 :30. 

Wendy stayed on the bus and travelled round to the Gartly area to do some art work. There was not a 

breath of wind or a cloud in the sky as we ascended the path past Jericho farm a nd onwards to the 

summit of Fou dland Hill. We passed many disused slate quarries after descending from the summit, 

but soon found ourselves in very boggy ground and climbing over barbed wire fences. We took lunch 

near the carpark entrance to Gartly Moor forest and traversed throug h this forest trail to 

eventually gain a descending track towards Cults farm and the B9002 road. Another couple of miles 

road walking had us arriving at our bus conveniently parked at the entrance road at Gartly. It had 

been a difficult time navigating in the forest as much tree felling had taken place and hence the map 

bore little resemblance to the ground. All walkers were back on time and we took a short 

refreshment stop at Insch.  An eventful 11  mile walk had taken us almost  5 hours. Graham 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ascending Foudland Hill  

On the path  to 

Loch Callater  
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8 th  December 2013 Crawton to Stonehaven (Coastal & Forest Walk)  

We had 28 members on todayõs walk, two pick ups, 2 members at Portlethen and one member  at 

Stonehaven. The weather was mild and dry , not bad for the time of year. Six members got off at 

Ston ehaven to miss out the first part of the walk, wise move! Tom, our driver, took the remainder of 

us to Crawton. We walked through the reserve, then onto a pathless  path!!! Some members climbed 

over the fences for the safer option. At the end of 

this sectio n there was a sign òDangerous Cliffs !!ó, 

a bit late! We saw several colonies of seals on the 

rocks and in the sea, saw some of them rolling into 

the water, very funny. We had lunch at the edge of 

Dunnottar woods, then a path back to Stonehaven, 

we passed the Shell House, which was built for the 

ownerõs children in the early nineteenth century . 

Refreshments were taken  in Stonehaven and we 

left at 3: 15 pm, 15 minutes early.  Fiona 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12th January 2014  Back o'Bennachie C arpark to Bennachie Visitor Centre .  

Our first walk of 2014 saw a good turnout of 37 

walkers for the New Year walk on Bennachie, 

followed by a festive meal at the Inverurie golf 

club. We set off in high spirits from the Back oõ 

Bennachie car park on a bright dry day and headed 

through the fores t onto the Bennachie hillside. 

Most chose the main route heading towards Oxen 

Craig, Craigshannoch and eventually to the Mither 

Tap before descending to the òheather brigó and 

finally  the visitor centre car park. Others circled 

Seals with their you ng shelter ing in a cave 

Shell House  
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Bennachie on the lower level track via the Rowan tree car park  and Pittodrie House. Hints of an early 

coffee stop at the hotel were mentioned before also reaching the main visitor centre.  

A small group chose to traverse the hill via Wat ch Craig to join the Gordon Way , descending to the 

òheather brigó and the Bennachie centre. Recent storm damage f rom the high winds was  in evidence 

by a number of fallen trees, some of which 

blocked the low er level tracks. Notices indicated 

several path closures due to fallen trees but 

these were easily negotiated which prevented 

longer detours.  

Overall, weather conditions on the day were very 

good with some hill mist on the tops and though 

very cold, all enjoyed the good start to the New 

Year walks. An excellent carvery meal was 

provided by the I nverurie golf club followed by 

the opportunity to chat and socialise over a few 

drinks before returning home to Aberdeen. Frank 

 

Frank was in charge of this outing, but the following report 

might supplement his thoughts. We had a great turnout of 

members today with 38 on the bus. We commenced at the Back 

o' Bennachie carpark and with a very good weather forecast, 

most went for a circuit of the tops in various ways, but a few 

opted for the low level walk along the old Aberdeen Turnpike. It 

was a steepish c limb out of the forest to begin with, 

in order to gain both Little Oxen Craig and the Oxen 

Craig top at 528m (the highest point on the 

Bennachie range). We did not linger on this summit as 

it was bitterly cold and wispy low cloud had blown in 

from the sout h - not in the forecast I had seen!!. We 

continued from Oxen Craig, made our way eastwards 

and soon arrived at Craigshannoch summit. Once 

again, 

we 

did 

not linger on the summit as it remained bitterly cold. 

On our route from Craigshannoch to Mither Tap, we  

met a large group of walkers who were not part of 

any club but had just got together for an enjoyable 

outing. Again, we met other groups of walkers on our 

way to Mither Tap. On this summit, many walkers 

were coming up and down from the top - in all my 
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years on this hill, I have never witnessed so many people out on the Bennachie range. We decide not 

to have lunch here but kept going. Our descent 

from Mither Tap, on a very steep and icy path, 

saw us meet numerous families with dogs on 

the upwards route - all enjoying their day on 

the hills. As we entered the forest, I met a 

chap who I used to work with at Marine Lab, 

where his large group had started at Millstone 

Hill and were to be picked up at the Bennachie 

Visitor Centre. All our walkers returned on 

time and we then headed for our festive meal 

at the Inverurie Golf Club. This had been 

organised by committee member Fiona. It was 

a super meal with plenty of "claik" and afterwards, we left the golf club on time and were home in 

Aberdeen on schedule. It was a wonderful day õs outing with members we had not seen for a number of 

months. Graham 

 

2nd February 2014 Potarch to Aboyne via the Falls of Dess  

The 31 walkers who turned up for this 

outing were rewarded with a fine, dry, 

sunny day which made a pleasant change 

from the stormy weather which had been 

prevalent throughout the country for 

several weeks. The majority of walkers 

adhered to the route sheet (with several 

personal adjustments & meanderings) & a 

few stayed on the bus to enjoy the 

delights of Aboyne & its surrounds. The 

Falls of Dess were quite spectacular, 

which was not surprising given the 

amount of rain that had fallen recently & 

the bridge marked on the OS map, just 

north of the falls, could not be found. 

The bridge was either submerged 

beneath the raging waters of the Dess 

Burn or it had been washed away. 

Fortunately some dog walkers informed 

us about the newly installed footbridge 

just south of the falls. Some of our 

group who were unaware of the new 


